    DERBY BOARD OF EDUCATION
Committee of the Whole Minutes
   Derby Middle School


   10 Nutmeg Avenue, Derby, CT 06418    

   6:30 p.m.  
Tuesday, September 2, 2014
I. CALL TO ORDER
a. Opening Ceremonies

b. Roll Call

Present were Ms. Robinson, Mr. Kurtyka, Mr. Mancini, Ms. Harris, and Mr. Stadt. Mr. Marcucio, Ms. O’Hara, and Mr. Drezek were absent. 
II. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION


No one from the public spoke. 



III. EXECUTIVE SESSION

Ms. Harris motioned to enter into executive session for the discussion of personnel matters, and that Superintendent Conway and Assistant Superintendent Chambers be invited. Mr. Stadt seconded and the motion carried at 6:35 PM.
The meeting was reopened to the public at 7:05 PM.

IV. PERSONNEL
Ms. Harris motioned that the Board of Education approve the appointment list as recommended by the Superintendent.  Mr. Stadt seconded and the motion carried. 
Mr. Gaillard introduced a new staff member. 

Ms. Harris motioned that the Board of Education accept the resignation of Wendy Montie, Reading Tutor at Irving School.  Mr. Gildea seconded and the motion carried. 

V. ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORTS


Mr. Ciccarini – spoke about academics. Curriculum mapping was completed and baseline data was collected via mDIBELS. Two new first grade teachers were hired as well as a new math tutor. 

Mr. Gaillard –Mr. Pascale is working to increase attendance at sport functions. Mr. Gaillard said there is a 50 % decrease in referrals.  Over 200 laptops were delivered to students.  Ms. Harris asked if the senior survey had been sent out. Mr. Gaillard said they are working on it now. 
Mr. Morrissey – Distribution of laptops will start on Thursday or Friday. They have new block scheduling which he reviewed with the Board. 
Mrs. Olson – Spoke about operations. They worked on the Master Schedule with some changes based on feedback from the teachers last year. Bus operations are going very well and running smoothly.
Mr. Pascale – Absent.
Mr. Nardone – The boiler issues have been corrected and the roof projects are almost complete. The security upgrades are being completed and he will forward a confidential report once final.  Mr. Gildea asked about the front lobby. Mr. Nardone said it should be completed tonight. He's not comfortable speaking publicly about the details of the security system.  
Dr. Conway said the fitness center equipment was delivered and installed. There were some installation issues on Monday. However, without hesitation, Dave Nardone, Tony Mazon, Frank Pczonka, Walter Smith, Vincent Garofalo, Tony Kozey and Willie Alicea all responded and helped with the installation so it could be completed in time. Dr. Conway wanted to recognize their efforts. He said they are dedicated employees and deserve recognition for their hard work. 
Mr. Conklin - Working on the one to one laptop project. The Freshman received their laptops on the 20th. Edgenuity Media Server was installed. The VoIP phone system project is complete with a few minor issues they are correcting.  Staff training was held for the laptops and phone system.   They are continuing to work on system upgrades and updates. 

Mr. Stadt asked about Edgenuity and whether or not it was accessible from anywhere or if it was computer based. Mr. Conklin said it is accessible from anywhere. 

Dr. Conway said that Mr. Conklin started a Twitter account and YouTube channel to assist with any technical laptop issues that the students and parents might have. 

Ms. Artaiz- Spoke about the pre-K program and said it is continuing to grow. She also updated the Board on the number of special education students they are currently working with. 

VI. EDGENUITY: DERBY MIDDLE SCHOOL SPANISH
Dr. Conway stated that they do not have a Spanish curriculum for 7th and 8th grade. They looking into the curriculum provided by Edgenuity. Dr. Conway will forward links to the Board so they can evaluate it. He would like to vote on this at the next meeting. 
VII. EXPRESSIONS MATH CURRICULUM

Dr. Chambers said that they have been looking for a PreK-5 curriculum for math.  Teachers met 

over the summer and evaluated several programs. Several teachers spoke about Math 
Expressions to discuss how and why they chose this program. 
VIII. ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Kurtyka motioned to adjourn, Mr. Stadt seconded and the motion carried. 
Respectfully submitted,

Terri Kuskowski

Recording Secretary

These minutes are subject to the Board’s approval at their next scheduled meeting. [image: image1.png]
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